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Town of Oak Grove, AR
Town Council Meeting Minutes
May 4th, 2021

Mayor Dwane Malotte called to order the regular meeting of the Oak Grove Town Council at 7:02pm at
the Oak Grove Town Hall. All present asked to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Members present Jayme Wambold, Jackie Powers, Gary Gray, C. Elbert Standlee, and Terry
Hutchison

Stephanie Shepherd read the minutes from the APRIL 2021 meeting. Jayme Wambold made motion to
accept minutes, seconded by Jackie Powers. All Agreed.

Oath of Office administered by Mayor Dwane Malotte for Alderman Position #4 — C. Elbert Standlee,
witnessed by Council and others present.

Monthly Bills for APRIL 2021 were presented. Motion made by Jayme Wambold to pay bills, seconded
Jackie Powers. All Agreed.

Preliminary APRIL 2021 Financial Balance Sheet presented to Council — Bank statements not yet
received..

Update on Ordinance regarding Code Enforcer.

o Mayor Malotte spoke with David Ore (current GF Code Enforcer) and he is not interested in the
position but willing to help train the person selected.

o Still need to speak with prosecuting attorney to see if we can even more forward with creating
position.

School House (Community Building) Repairs — estimates reviewed by Council.

o Gary Gray made motion to accept proposal from Mr. Dickenson, seconded by Elbert Standlee,
All Agreed; and Randall Dickenson was approved by Council with estimate and plan for repairs
discussed and presented for roof. Project would take approximately 3 days, but he will have to
work it into is current schedule (unable to give a start date).

o Council discussed purchase of picnic tables and trashcans for park area. Gary Gray made motion
to purchase, seconded by Terry Hutchison; All Agreed. Council approved Stephanie Shepherd to
order/purchase 4 picnic tables and 2 metal trashcans.

o Council discussed the need to close in the corral around park. Bruce MaCall was suggested as

possibility. Terry Hutchison to call about interest in job and costs.
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Storm Siren Tested at 7pm

Storm Siren batteries were purchased for Battery Outfitters in Golden, MO for $1005.04. All 6
batteries were bad and in need of replacing. Siren keeps throwing breaker and new batteries are to fix
issue. There will be a follow-up by technician on Thursday 5/6/21 to check for other issues. Technician

is volunteering his time for project.
Executive Session called into Order at 7:35pm

Regular Session called back at 8:10pm

Jackie Powers made motion to adjourn; seconded by Gary Gray — All Agreed

Meeting adjourned at 8:11pm.
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